

### WEEKLY SCHEDULE

**SATURDAY, June 2** – *First Saturday* 9:00 a.m. The Blessing family 4:00 p.m. Deacon Thomas G. Spaith † SUNDAY, June 3 9:00 a.m. For the People 11:30 a.m. Jesse Anderson † MONDAY, June 4 No Mass TUESDAY, June 5 Saint Boniface 8:15 a.m. No Mass 5:30 p.m. Beth Maupin † WEDNESDAY, June 6 5:30 p.m. No Mass THURSDAY, June 7 5:30 p.m. No Mass FRIDAY, June 8 The Most Sacred Heart of Jesus 8:15 a.m. No Mass SATURDAY, June 9 4:00 p.m. Alberta Sauer † SUNDAY, June 10 9:00 a.m. Don Hirn † 11:30 a.m. For the People

Note: Confession is heard ½ hour prior to each weekend Mass. Coffee and doughnuts are served following the Sunday 9:00.m. Mass

### **BAPTISMS IN JUNE**

June 2: Geruntino family, daughter, Wren June 9: Tate family, children, Jax and Brynn June 10: Hilsheimer family, daughter, Charlotte June 17: Turner family, son, Asher June 23: Smither family, son Collin

### SERMON ON THE AMOUNT - May 26-27, 2018

Envelopes: \$2732.00 Non- envelope donation: \$1904.00 ECO donations: \$300.00 (weekly) Total offering: \$4936.00

Refresh them Lord, with your healing grace.
Please remember in your prayers:

Hospital, Nursing/Assisted Living facility:

Toni Neal, Brodie, Keith Russell, John Fetherolf, Lindsay Fisher

<u>At home:</u> Sharon Kirby, Mary Sailor, Carla Palkuti, Patricia Sauer, Dan Hogan, Karen Schlueb, Foday Kenneh, Albert Petrikas, Joel Rivera, Denise Gammell, Robert Ressa, Tammy Littler, Brett Anderson, Baby Ryan Shaw. Elisha Fandrey Stallworth, Shirley Thibaut, Tom Brennan

If you are admitted to a hospital St. Mary may not be notified.

Please ask a family member to call the parish office.

**SSCM PANTRY-ITEM FOR JUNE**....the item needed for the month of June is <u>canned fruit</u>. Please drop your donation off throughout the month. We will have a basket marked "food pantry" in the gymnasium for your donations.

**LITURGICAL MINISTERS**: We are in need of lectors for the 4:00 Mass (need 2) and the 11:30 Mass (need 1). If you are interested in serving in this ministry please contact Deacon Minner at <a href="minner@sbcglobal.net">minner@sbcglobal.net</a>.

### HOLY ADORATION "HIS HOUR, YOUR HOUR"

Saint Pope John Paul II, at the opening of the Perpetual Chapel in St Peter Basilica, prayed for a Perpetual Adoration Chapel in every parish-around our world. WE CAN do this! Humbly, Lin Düren Please check the back table and pick up the informational card to schedule your hour or seek additional information. Contact information for our new Adoration Director can be found on this card.

### 2018-19 BISHOP'S ANNUAL APPEAL

"Sharing His Love, Encouraging Hope" is the theme for the 2018-19 BAA which kicks off this weekend. Our goal is \$55, 282.06. As of this weekend we have received total pledges of \$27,945.00 or 50% of our goal. Please pick up a pledge envelope on the back table and prayerfully consider your gift toward our goal. Any funds that exceed our goal will be returned to our parish.

### ${\bf SUMMER\,MASS\,SCHEDULE-EFFECTIVE\,IMMEDIATELY}$

- There will be no Monday 8:15 a.m. Mass throughout the summer.
- The Monday a.m. Latin Mass will be replaced with a Tuesday 8:15 a.m. Latin Mass. The Tuesday evening 5:30 p.m. Mass remains on its' regular schedule.
- There will be no 8:15 a.m. Friday Mass except on First Friday's (July 6<sup>th</sup> and August 3<sup>rd</sup>). The first Friday Masses will be held in the Chapel at 8:30 a.m.

This schedule will remain in effect until the beginning of the 2018-19 school year.

# LITURGICAL/VOLUNTEER SCHEDULES for June 9-10, 2018 (2<sup>nd</sup> Sunday of the Month) Extraordinary Ministers are reminded to cleanse the vessels after each Mass

TIME	ALTAR SERVER	LECTOR	EXTRAORDINARY MINISTER	<u>SACRISTAN</u>
4:00 P.M	open	Joe Giannetti	Dave Mitchell	
	open	Sherri Hayes	Lori Mitchell	Barbara Myers
9:00 A.M.	Anthony Metnes	Don Metnes	Eileen Hoffman	
	Anthony Nicola, Cael Shaw	Marge Smigelski	Shirley Thibaut	Carla Shaw
11:30 A.M.	open	Mike Hicks	Jennifer Larsen	
_	open	Devin Russell	Anne Stewart	Suzi Foster

Prayers after Mass: following each Mass please kneel and prayer the following prayers: The Our Father, The Hail Mary, The Glory Be and the Prayer to St. Michael the Archangel (see the back of your Missal for a copy of this prayer)

**COFFEE & DOUGHNUTS: June 10 – Elizabeth & Zech Thompson** 

Pray for our men and women in uniform

# Notes from the Pastor

In your charity, please pray for the souls of Msgr. Mario Serraglio (who was also my high school Latin and Biology teacher), Wendell Manson (WW II Navy and Knight of Columbus), and Nora Dorrian. (Nora was very much involved in preserving German Village and Frank Fetch Park.) May they rest in peace.

Graduation of our 8th graders took place last Thursday at St. Leo Church. It was a beautiful event done with prayer, simplicity and a bit of pageantry. Let us continue to pray for our graduates as they continue on the road to adulthood---and for all of our students for a safe enjoyable summer break.

Father Daniel Mould, a seminarian from Australia, who spent a few summers with us here at St. Mary Parish, was ordained to the priesthood this past week. He said a First Mass at St. Leo Church last Wednesday. Father Mould has been assigned to a parish in South Bend, Indiana. Keep him and all priests in your daily prayers.

The Jubilee Museum will be hosting the "Lego Vatican Display" for six weeks beginning June 7th. This is a tremendous display that you don't want to miss. A priest from Pennsylvania designed and built this very detailed endeavor. A visit to the museum will not leave you disappointed. Mark your calendar! (Perhaps it is time to build a Lego model of St. Mary's!)

This Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday (June 5, 6, 7) the Senior Citizen group will be taking a pilgrimage trip to the Niagara Falls area. I will be accompanying them. Therefore, those of you not on this trip, check the Mass schedule for this week. Pray for vocations!

I hope all those who participate in our Adoration Schedule will keep to their scheduled hour during the summer months, however, there will be no exposition of the Most Blessed Sacrament during the summer. During the summer, a zealous attempt will be made to enhance our list of participants and add a substitute list to be available.

The Lord be with you! Father Kevin F. Lutz

## News Worthy Notes

### ST MARY CHURCH ON THE HAUS AND GARDEN TOUR

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED: On June 23-24 St Mary will be one of the "stops" on the Haus and Garden Tour. This is a great opportunity to showcase our church and school and to give visitors a feel for the magnitude of the restoration efforts. We need 50 volunteers – please be one? Take a 2.5 hr. shift and get a free ticket to the rest of the tour! Join 7th and 8th grade students, alumni, parents and parishioners as we staff this Saturday and Sunday annual event. The Saturday evening shift is 3.5 hours. Please, contact Isabelle Billet

@ ibillet@hotmail.com or call: (404) 387 8319 for details and sign-up.

DIOCESAN SENIOR CITIZENS CELEBRATION...will be held on <u>Tuesday</u>, <u>June 19</u>, <u>2018</u>, at Our Lady of Perpetual Help Parish, 3730 Broadway, Grove City. Bishop Campbell will celebrate Mass at 10:30 a.m. Mass is followed by a luncheon. This annual event is a great opportunity for seniors to meet with other seniors from around the diocese. Registration for the celebration is \$15. To register, send a check payable to the Office for Social Concerns, Catholic Diocese of Columbus, 197 E. Gay Street, Columbus, Ohio 43215. For questions, call 614-241-2540 or email

socmailbox@columbuscatholic.org. Registrations are requested by June 14.

### THIS WEEK'S MASS SCHEDULE

The weekday Masses for this week on Tuesday at 8:15 a.m., Wednesday at 5:30 p.m. and Thursday at 5:30 p.m. will be cancelled. Father will be on pilgrimage with our Senior Citizen group.

#### JUBILEE OF ANNIVERSARIES 2018

All Married Couples Celebrating their 25<sup>th</sup>, 30<sup>th</sup>, 35<sup>th</sup>, 40<sup>th</sup>, 45<sup>th</sup>, 50<sup>th</sup>, 55<sup>th</sup>, 60<sup>th</sup>, (and every year thereafter) Anniversary
The Jubilee of Anniversaries *2018* will be held on Sunday, June 24<sup>th</sup> at St. Andrew Church, 1899 McCoy Rd. at 2:30 p.m. The occasion includes a Mass celebrated by Bishop Frederick F. Campbell and a reception in your honor. Registration forms are available through your parish. You may also register online at

columbuscatholic.org/marriage-ministry-1 or by calling the Marriage & Family Life Office at 614-241-2560 (ex 5). Kindly R.S.V.P by Wednesday, June 13th. Couples may continue to register for this event after June 13th, however, their names will not be featured in the event program or The Catholic Times, and their certificate will be mailed to them after the event.

#### THE DIOCESAN COUNCIL OF THE SOCIETY OF ST.

VINCENT DE PAUL in sponsoring a Community Forum on Predatory Lending on Thursday, June 14, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. at St. Paul the Apostle in Westerville (Lower Level of the Church, room 3). At this forum, we will discuss the scope of the problem of payday lending in our Central Ohio communities, across the state of Ohio and our country. Many of those hurt by the payday lenders are the most vulnerable people in our community who can least afford interest rates and fees approaching 600%.

During this forum we will learn about the problem of payday and car title loans in Ohio, learn about pending legislation to fix the problem of paralyzing interest rates and fees faced by our neighbors, and we will learn what we can do to make a difference. We have an excellent panel of speakers from Central Ohio who will help us understand the issue in more depth. And those who have suffered from high fees and interest rates by taking out payday loans are also invited to ask questions and share their stories.

"Grand Old Saint Mary's" Saint Mary's High School-First Graduates

This week marks a time when many of our young ones are graduating from various levels of education. Our grade school began in 1865, our high school was begun by our second pastor, Rev. Joseph M. Wehrle, (1913- 1924). Father Wehrle was a man who believed deeply in the importance of Catholic education. In 1914, Father Wehrle started Saint Mary High School in the Ohlnhausen mansion, the first building to the north of the church. The high school opened with an enrollment of thirteen pupils, five boys and eight girls, seven of whom were to graduate. Sister M. Thomasine O.S.F. was appointed as the first principal. The high school comprised a four-year classical course, which also included stenography, typing, and bookkeeping, to prepare the student, for office work if unable to complete the entire classical course. Father Wehrle encouraged and assisted the girls in seeking work in the government, and many followed his suggestion. Tuition was \$2.00 per month. The first graduates were Raymond Albert, Edward Birkenbach, Catherine Bopeley, Anna Sauer, Catherine Schwind, Helen Schwartz and Harry Thoman. Congratulations to all of our graduates this year. Pray for their success in their future endeavors.

Jesus will bring you back to life, not only because his mother has asked for this on your behalf, but also because he loves you. He wants you to be unafraid and to have faith in him. He also wants you to allow Mary to be your mother. He knows that becoming a child of his mother is the surest way to heal from the wounds on your spirit. It will take time and patience, but it will happen if you open your heart to her right now.

-from <u>Forgiving Mother: A Marian Novena of</u>
<u>Healing and Peace</u>